

Public Notice

Proposed Procedure By-law Amendment Deputy Mayor Positions

Pursuant to Procedure By-law 160-2004, as amended, take notice that at its meeting on Wednesday, March 30, 2022 at 9:30 a.m., Committee of Council will consider a proposed amendment to the Procedure By-law, for the establishment of the Deputy Mayor position.

City Council, at its March 2 meeting, passed a Resolution to establish the position of Deputy Mayor to:

- act in the absence of the Mayor with respect to the role of presiding at Council and other Committee meetings where the Mayor is the meeting chair, and
- update the City's Civic Events Protocol to insert the role of Deputy Mayor before
 Acting Mayor in the event the Mayor is unavailable to attend an event on behalf of
 the City.

City Council established two (2) Deputy Mayors, reflecting the east and west portions of the City.

The proposed amendment to the Procedure By-law is to complete the implementation of Council's decision.

Anyone interested in addressing Committee of Council on this matter may:

- file a written submission, or
- request to delegate in-person or remotely at the meeting,

by emailing the City Clerk's Office at <u>cityclerksoffice@brampton.ca</u> by 4:30 p.m. on Tuesday, March 29, 2022.

In-person public attendance and delegations are now permitted at Brampton Council and Committee meetings as of March 30, 2022. Also, remote delegation participation will continue to be supported until further notice. Meetings will also be livestreamed for remote observation. More information is available at the City's website here.

https://www.brampton.ca/en/city-hall/meetings-agendas/Pages/Welcome.aspx

Further information about this proposed by-law amendment may be obtained from the City Clerk's Office by contacting the undersigned.

In the event that Committee of Council or City Council chooses to refer or defer consideration of this matter, no further public notice will be given.

Dated: March 23, 2022

P. Fay, City Clerk 2 Wellington St. W., Brampton, ON L6Y 4R2 905 874-2172 (voice), 905 874-2119 (fax), cityclerksoffice@brampton.ca